
 

Newsletter 

Friday, 21st July 

Merit Winners 

Congratulations to our well-deserved winners who have excelled at 

demonstrating outstanding ‘Excellence’ and ‘Communication/ 

Teamwork’ in addition to having 100% attendance! 

Thank You! 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support this year. The Fens 
community has had an exciting year and it has been wonderful to do so much of it together. It is 
astounding just how fast the year has passed, but time flies when you are having fun – and we have 
had tons of fun! Have a lovely summer everyone, and we look forward to seeing you all in September, 
welcoming our new starters coming in to Nursery and Reception. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Commando Joe’s 

Many of our children enjoyed our Commando 

Joe’s Day on Wednesday, and they excelled at 

displaying and discussing our ‘RESPECT’ character 

values! Our visiting commando was amazed! 

Summer Half-Term Holiday 2024 

We would, again, like to remind you of our arrangements for the summer half-

term holiday of 2024. We have, as we did during previous years,  

organised all five of our PD days into one week – as with this year, for the first 

week of June 2024, which is the first week of the last half-term of next 

academic year. This week follows on from the official half-term holiday (Whit 

Week). This means that instead of school being closed for just one week, it will 

be closed for two weeks. As a result, school will close at home time on Friday 

24th  
 

May 2024 and will re-open on Monday 10th June 2024. If you have considered 

family holidays, this provides a great opportunity totaling 16 days. The link 

below will take you to our 2023-24 term dates. 
https://www.fensprimaryschool.co.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Approved%20-

%20Hartlepool%20School%20Term%20dates%20%202023-2024%20(1).pdf 

 

Attendance 

Well done to this half-term’s 100% attendance winners, and 

this year’s 98% attendance winners. Along with everyone 

having an end of year ‘well done and thank you’ reward treat, 

the past two days have been a real celebration! 

Good Luck! 

It has been lovely to see all of our Y6 pupils back together following their 

transition days to their secondary school., for their last day here at Fens. As 

we wave them goodbye at home time, we wish them the very best of luck. You 

are all amazing Y6, and we will all miss you all very much. Remember that you 

will always be a Fens kid, and make sure you reach for the stars! 

 

Nursery Stay and Play 
It was lovely to see many this week, and the weather did 
not stop anyone enjoying our ‘Teddy Bear’s Picnic’. Thank 
you for your support and for making the sessions so 
enjoyable! 
 
 

 
 
 

School Dinners 

Following previous 

communication, the daily cost for 

dinners has increased to £12.65 a 

week, which is paid via 

SchoolMoney. 

 

 Diary Dates 
Monday 4th September – School 
Reopens for the Autumn Term 
 
Friday 27th October – School closes 
for October half term holiday. 
 

Good Luck Miss Clark 
Miss Clark has been at Fens for 10 
years working as a teaching assistant 
initially, before progressing to HLTA, 
working also in breakfast club 
alongside this. She leaves us this 
summer to start teacher training in 
the autumn. We wish her the very 
best of luck, and thank her for 
everything she has enthusiastically 
done for Fens, and our pupils and 
supporting the community. You will 
be greatly missed Miss Clark – good 
luck! 
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